January 10, 1951

Dear Dr. Hurtado,

I was very pleased to receive your letter of
December 26th, Professor Houssay has also writien
suggesting that we spend a few more days in Lima. Our
schedule now provides for our arrival in Lima at 7 AM.
on Monday, February 26th. I will be very pleased and
honoured to be officially received by your Faculty and
will be glad to give a conferencea The evening of
February 26th, 7 P.M., is very satisfactory. We now plan
to stay in Lima until Saturday, March 3rd, when we will go
on to Santiago,

My wife and I will be delighted to dine with
Mrs. Hurtado and you on an eveming convenient to you ~
perhaps Tuesday or Wednesday. We may try to see Cuzco on Thursday

or Fridey. - i
' With many thanks for your)kind invitations and

looking forward with! great pleasure o seeing you,

‘ ‘Sincerely yours,

C. H. Besta

Dr. Alberto Hurtado, '
Catedra de Fisiopatologiaj
Facultad de Medieina, °

Lima, Peru, South Americas




